

INDIANA TECHNICAL COLLEGE

FORT WAYNE 2. INDIANA Feb. 10, 1960

4109 Plaza Dr.

Dr. William S. Sadler 533 Diversey Parkway Chicago, Illinois

Dear Dr. Sadler:

Thank you for your letter. We are naturally pleased with your gracious offer but it may be that Ireme will not be able to take advantage of it. She has applied for a position as school secretary here in Fort W ayne. If such a position should be available she would have to be on duty a week before school starts. Another complication is that our girls are hoping to get to the cabin once this summer.

In view of these uncertainties it seems best to suggest that we take the girls up to the cabin from August 19-29 and anytime between August 29 and September 26 (opening of Fall quarter) I would be able to make the trip to Oklahoma and California. Irene would not accompany me if a school position opens.

If you strongly prefer the August dates, I'm sure this could be arranged. After this summer it is probable that I will not be teaching one of the five week summer terms and there would be no problem. But this being a transitional year for the school program and our personal finances, we have a few more problems to work around.

Am enclosing a copy of the letter to Warren Kulieke in which, as you will see, I am asking the Executive Committee about the possibility of becoming a member-at-large of the Brotherhood. If there is anything else which I should do at this time, please let me know.

I was glad to hear the Culver group had such a good time at your place Sunday. They are rather determined to form a society sometime this summer.

We are having a select group (including several instructors at Tech and the local Unitarian minister) in Friday evening to discuss the Faith of Jesus (Paper 196) as a possibility for the foundation of a world religion.

Best wishes to all of you folks.

Cordially yours,

orguestich

Mr. Warren Kulieke President of the Urantia Brotherhood 533 Diversey Parkway Chicago, Illinois

Dear Mr. Kulieke:

At Dr. Sadler's suggestion, I am writing you to offer the Brotherhood any service I may render if you should wish me to visit any of the Urantia Societies. I understand there is some possibility that you might like to have me visit the Oklahoma and California Societies this summer. This would be a pleasure. It appears that the best time for me to make this trip would be between August 29 and September 26.

Am also wondering if the Executive Committee might wish to consider accepting me as a member-at-large of the Brotherhood?

Recently I had an opportunity to read your report to the General Council which I enjoyed a great deal. If I can be of any help to the Brotherhood, please let me know.

Sincerely yours,

Meredith J. Sprunger

mudith g. Springer

Feb. 12, 1960 Dr. Meredith J. Sprunger INDIANA TECHNICAL COLLEGE 1600 E. Washington Blvd. Fort Wayne 2, Indiana Dear Dr. Sprunger: Replying to your letter received this morning, I am sure that any time that you have available to make the trip west can be satisfactorily arranged with the groups in California and Oklahoma. I am sorry that you cannot take Mrs. Sprunger, nevertheless, I think you should make the trip. I note your letter to the President of the Brotherhood, and I am sure that arrangements for your becoming a member-at-large will be adjusted. Yes, we had a nice time with your Culver friends last Sunday,

and I am glad they are going to organize a Society this summer.

Sincerely,

William S. Sadler

WSS/ar